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	PAUNTLEY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of Pauntley Parish Council held in Pauntley Village Hall on Monday 21November 2011 at 7.45 pm.

Present: 
Councillor Mrs B Bainbridge, Chairman; Councillors Mr N Fowke, Mr J Mullinger, Mrs A Rawson, Ms Clare Shepherd
In attendance:
 The Clerk, Mrs L Harding

District Councillor Peter Ede was present, along with three members of the public.
1.      To Receive Apologies AND ACCEPTABLE REASONS for Absence

No apologies has been received from Councillor John Stallard.
2.       To receive any declarations of personal or  prejudicial   interest IN ITEMS ON THE AGENDA
There were no declarations of personal or prejudicial interest in items on the agenda.

3.    To receive the resignation of Councillor Linda Morris and to resolve on the co-option of a councillor to Pauntley Parish Council to replace her
Councillor Linda Morris’s resignation from the Parish Council was received and councillors wished to thank her for her contribution to the work of the Parish Council during her time in office.  There were two candidates for co-option, Mr Rodney Gosling and Mr Nigel Freeman.  Mr Freeman withdrew his application as he felt that Mr Gosling would have more time to devote to the Parish Council.  Mr Gosling was therefore co-opted as parish councillor.
4.       TO confirm the minutes of THE meeting held on 19 september 2011 
the minutes of the meeting held on 19 September 2011 were approved.

5.        To deal with any actions arising from the minutes of the above meeting
Item 8e – a walks leaflet is still under consideration.
Item 12.1 –The Clerk will contact the clerk at Upleadon regarding the hedge at Upleadon Crossroads.
Item 11c – District Councillor Peter Ede will contact the Street Warden regarding fly tipping.  The Clerk will provide him with details of locations in the parish.

Item 14 – District Councillor Peter Ede had contacted Kevin Dickens’ manager regarding training for Community First Responders and a response was awaited.  The Clerk had been in contact with Kevin Dickens and had been told that volunteers would be contacted at the end of October, although this had not happened.  District Councillor Ede would contact his manager again.
6.     TO RECEIVE A REPORT FROM THE CHAIRMAN
There was no report from the Chairman as any items were covered on the agenda.
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7.      planning

7.1 
To report on previous planning applications:
a)
Walnut Farm Buildings, Brand Green – conversion of a former agricultural building to a single dwelling.  Permission has been refused and an appeal has been lodged, to be heard on Wednesday 30 November at Coleford.

b)
The Paddocks, Welsh House Lane – application to extend the time for consent of application for alterations and extension to dwelling.  Permission has been granted.

7.2
 To report on new planning applications:

a)  Hayes Farm, Pauntley - erection of one stand-alone wind turbine with 36m tower height and associated ancillary works.  Decision awaited.
b)  Hayes Farm, Pauntley – alterations and extensions to agricultural/equestrian buildings and installation of photo-voltaic roof panels.  Decision awaited.
c)  Compton Green Farm - replacing stone covering on the field entrance, consolidating hardstanding area and the creation of an open topped bunker.  The Sustainability Team has objected and asked for screening options to be submitted.

8.       FINANCE
a) The Clerk provided a financial report.  The balance at the bank at 31 October was £3,107.28 and, if expenditure on the current agenda was approved, the balance would be £2,910.77.  The balance of the grant to the Village Hall for 2011-2012, of £164.00, remains outstanding.
b)  The payment of £36.88 to the Clerk for expenses was approved.

c)  The draft budget for 2012-2013 was discussed.  The precept would remain unchanged at £3,950, due to savings on election expenses and insurance.  Councillors resolved that the Clerk’s salary should be increased in line with any increase to salary scales, and the Clerk will investigate current rates.  It was resolved to make a grant of £500 available to the Village Hall, and to allocate £500 towards potential tree work at Compton Green.  An amount of £500 was also allocated towards possible actions arising from the neighbourhood planning provisions of the Localism Act, although it was felt to be difficult to predict expenditure in this area.  Remaining monies were allocated to possible events to link to the Olympics and the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee, to be agreed.  The budget was agreed and the Clerk will now request the precept.
9.  To receive a report from Councillor Mullinger on the Highways Information Evening in October
Councillor Mullinger provided a report on the Highways Information Evening, which aimed to explain Gloucestershire Highways’ priorities in highway maintenance and in the event of severe winter weather.  Advice to householders was also provided, which can be found on their website.
) The Clerk provided a financial report.   The precept had now been paid over and the bank balance at the end of April stood at £5370.47.  All grants are now spent, including Pride of the Forest Award. Balance of VH grant of £900 for 2010-2011 is £631.24, still outstanding.  
10.     TO CONSIDER FURTHER THE SETTING UP OF A WEBSITE FOR THE PARISH 
the Clerk had not received any further information from the website provider in question and therefore recommended looking elsewhere.  A local provider has given a quote of £350 for a five-page website for design and hosting.  Forest Voluntary Action Forum, of which the village hall is a member, has provided an overview of a free website hosting service on BT Community Webkit, which would also allow a greater number of pages, and offered to help set up the parish website on this.  The Clerk will investigate this further and provide councillors with some draft pages for the next meeting.
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11.     To discuss winter weather precautions in the parish, including the provision of grit and salt and to agree on the action to be taken
A meeting had been held at the school with residents of Pool Hill to discuss how to keep the school open and access to the village in the event of severe weather.  It was agreed that grit bins are needed on the lane from Pool Hill to Ketford as there are none along this stretch.  The Chairman will investigate bins and talk to Highways, although it is unlikely that they will fill additional bins this winter.  Bags of salt/grit have been provided by Highways, and these need to be distributed where they are likely to be required.  Andy Hampton has offered some small-sized secure containers for this, and the Clerk will ask him to obtain some.  Some advice will be included in the parish magazine.
12. To discuss any parish events to celebrate the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee in June 2012.

There was some discussion about possible events to celebrate the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee and the Chairman reported that Pauntley School was also considering events, possibly a street party to be held at the school.  The Clerk had information about the lighting of beacons to celebrate.  The school was also considering holding their own ‘Olympics’, with some events to be held elsewhere in the parish, including the village hall.  A float was suggested, along with some ‘medals’ for the children.  These items will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting, for further discussion.
13. 
To receive correspondence as follows and agree a response or other action where APPROPRIATE:
a) Correspondence from the Public Rights of Way Department at Gloucestershire County Council, who had written to thank Councillor Shepherd and her mother for walking footpaths in the west of the parish, and to notify the Council of some actions that were being taken as a result. 
b) Information had been received regarding the new Waste Services for the Forest of Dean, starting in April 2012.  All residents will receive a letter in the New Year and the Clerk will provide a brief report in the parish magazine.
c) Consultation from Gloucestershire Fire and Rescue Services on their Integrated Risk Management Plan.   Councillors will let the Clerk have any comments they wish to submit.
d) Briefing on the Future of Standards of Conduct of Members of Local Authorities in England.  It was recommended by GAPTC that parish councils must adopt a code of conduct, and this requirement has now been included in the Localism Bill.  Parish councils may retain a code of conduct that they have already adopted and it was resolved to do so.  The Clerk will re-issue this to councillors.
e) Briefing on the Code of Recommended Practice for Local Authorities on Data Transparency.  This would not affect Pauntley Parish Council, as it only relates to councils with a gross annual income or expenditure of at least £200,000.
f) Electoral Review of Gloucestershire – Final Recommendations.  The proposals to include the west of Gloucester in the Forest of Dean no longer appear in these final recommendations.
g) The Localism Bill – a further update. 
h) GAPTC Briefing on the Neighbourhood Planning Regulations.
i) Environment Agency Groundwater Consultation – responses by 5 December 2011.  Councillors will let the Clerk have any comments they wish to submit.
j) Consultation on the Community Infrastructure Levy reforms.  These allow principal local authorities to charge a levy on new development in their area to meet connected demands places on the area and to enable growth.  Responses by 13 December 2011.  Councillors will let the Clerk have any comments they wish to submit.
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k) Notification from District Councillor Peter Ede that the Olympic Torch Procession will be passing through Hartpury, Corse and Staunton on 24 May 2012 (time to be confirmed).

l) GAPTC Training Calendar for 2012.  Councillors will let the Clerk know if there are any courses in which they are interested. 

14.    To receive and respond to the following invitations:

 a)   Consultation event on Neighbourhood Planning and Community Right to Build on Wednesday 30 November 6.15 – 8.15 p.m. at Maisemore Village Hall .  The Clerk will request places for herself and for Councillor Mullinger.
15.    TO CIRCULATE LITERATURE
  No literature had been received.
16.    To AGREE THE DATES FOR THE MEETINGS OF PAUNTLEY PARISH COUNCIL FOR 2012

Dates were set as follows:
  Monday 6 February 

  Monday 16 April

  Monday 14 May – Parish Council Annual General Meeting
  Monday 21 May – Annual Parish Meeting

  Monday 9 July

  Monday 10 September

  Monday 12 November

17.    TO CONSIDER ANY OTHER URGENT RELEVANT BUSINESS
Councillor Mullinger volunteered to deal with a fallen tree on the footpath behind Broadfield and also one by The Hollies.

Councillor Mullinger will arrange painting for the telephone kiosks and the Clerk will provide him with the technical specifications for paint provided by BT.
Signed……………………………………………………………………
Date……………………………………………………………………….
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